
SIR PETER HARROP KCB 

                                         
Member of Roehampton Club 

1986-2020 
 
It is with great sadness that we announce the death of a long-standing Member, Sir Peter Harrop, who 
passed away on Thursday 10th September 2020 at the age of 94 from heart failure.   
 
Peter was an active Roehampton Club Member for over 34 years and spent many happy hours enjoying 
the facilities. He joined the Club after retiring as a Permanent Secretary at the Department of the 
Environment. 
 
Peter was a keen and very popular part of the Seniors’ golf section playing on Wednesday mornings. He 
also enjoyed his gentle bridge duplicate sessions and was delighted to win the No Fears Trophy, with his 
wife Margaret, in 2019. He was a very popular Member and had a large group of friends at the Club. He 
will be greatly missed by all who knew him.  
  
Our sincere condolences go to his wife Margaret and the Harrop family at this sad time.  
 
Peter's funeral will be held on Tuesday 13th October at 11am in St Mary the Virgin, 
Mortlake.  Unfortunately, it has to be private but It will be livestreamed on 
www.facebook.com/StMarytheVirginMortlake/live 
It can be watched at the time or later. 
 
Donations in memory of Peter can be made to Wateraid or to the River Thames Boat Project. 
Payments can be made via the websites - www.wateraid.org/uk or 
www.thamesboatproject.org/about/give or cheques made out to the charity can be sent to Margaret 
who will send them on. 
 
Margaret is very grateful for all the cards and messages she has received from so many Members of 
the Club.  Peter very much valued his activities at the Club and the many friends he made there. 
 

http://www.facebook.com/StMarytheVirginMortlake/live
http://www.wateraid.org/uk
http://www.thamesboatproject.org/about/give

